The Church Network – Alamo Chapter Minutes of the 14 May 2015, 11:30 a.m. Meeting First Baptist Church, New Braunfels, TX

Officers Attending: Dave Thomas, President; Dale Hendrix, Treasurer; Norm Hils, Secretary.

2015 Members Attending: Leesa Burgess, Sue Evans, Butch Gerfers, Norman Kunkel, Lauren Littlefield, Sharon Odom, Eric Ryniker.

Guests Attending: Bengie Daniels, Carnell Durant, Larry Hammonds, Sharon Hardie, Robby Partain.

Dave Thomas opened in prayer.

Report/Action Items:

- 1. Minutes of the April 2015 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved as presented.
- Dale Hendrix presented the current financial report.
 End of month (April) account balance was \$1,127.03. The financial report was unanimously received as presented.
- 3. Dave Thomas reviewed the chapter meeting schedule for the remaining chapter year and reminded attendees we do not meet in July other than chapter officers planning the new year.
- 4. Slate of Officers for the 2015-2016 chapter year: Dave Thomas, President; Sue Evans, Vice President; Dale Hendrix, Treasurer; Norm Hils, Secretary. Approved as presented. Officers will be installed at next month's meeting.
- 5. Distribution of EOY Funds: Dale reviewed our EOY gifts distributed in 2013 and 2014. Several ideas were discussed for 2015 distributions. Morningside Ministries; Stillwater Sports Camp; and Financial assistance for chapter members to attend the TCN national conference or the annual Church Co-Op's Texas Ministry Conference. Final decision will be made at next month's meeting.
- 6. Program: The Administrator Every Ministry Leader Needs. Dr. Robby Partain, Executive Director of the Bluebonnet Baptist Association shared the value that a detail oriented administrator adds to the overall success of the church's ministry. Using the book of Acts, Chapter six as an example, he described how a good administrator allows the ministers to focus on exhorting God's Word and time in prayer. Robby says, "Good church administrators help their ministers fulfill their calling."
- 7. Norm reminded attendees of the upcoming national TCN annual conference in July in Nashville.
- 8. Dave Thomas prayed over joys and concerns as we closed the business session. Bengie Daniel's family and a possible new foster child.
- 9. Norm provided a mini-walk-through tour of FBCNB's new building after the meeting.

Next Meeting: June 11th, 11:30 a.m. at Genesis Full Life, San Antonio, TX. Program: TBA Respectfully,

Norm Hils

Norm Hils

The Church Network, Alamo Chapter Secretary